
1

!

























MELDRETH LOCAL HISTORY GROUP


NEWSLETTER


NOVEMBER 2021

Getting Back to Business…

This has continued to be a 
challenging few months for the 
Meldreth Local History Group as we 
have begun to emerge from many of  
the Covid restrictions. However, local 
history in Meldreth remains very 
much alive and well. From September 
we began meeting again on the first 
Monday of  each month from 9.30am 
to 11.30am at our usual Elin Way 
Community Room venue. 

We have established a number of  
project groups working on different 
topics - Meldreth in the 1950s, the 
Guides during the 1970s, local street 
names, manorial history and the 
impact of  the Coronavirus pandemic 
on our village and its residents. Our 
monthly meetings will have a 
research focus, reporting back on 
progress and identifying next steps. 
Members will continue to work on 
their projects in the intervening 
weeks. We hope to resume our 
popular coffee mornings as soon as 
we are able to do so safely.


Helping Family Historians

During 2020/21 we were contacted 
by various people who were 
researching their family history. 
Whilst we do not have the resources 
to do full family searches, we can 
look for Meldreth family connections 
in our own files. Those we have 
helped recently include the Jarman 
(Meldreth Brewery), Flack, Farnham, 
William East and Jude families. If  the 
research is in any depth we ask for a 
small donation towards the website 
costs. If  you know of  any interesting 
information about Meldreth families 
we are always pleased to have it.

https://www.meldrethhistory.org.uk
https://www.meldrethhistory.org.uk/topics/holy_trinity_church-2-2/holy_trinity_church/meldreth_funeral_bier
https://www.churchofengland.org/media-and-news/press-releases/nationwide-digital-churchyard-mapping-project-begins
https://www.churchofengland.org/media-and-news/press-releases/nationwide-digital-churchyard-mapping-project-begins
https://www.meldrethhistory.org.uk/new-contributions/the-renovation-of-the-meldreth-funeral-bier
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Group Merchandise

This year we have produced two new Christmas card designs - 
snow-filled scenes of  the village High Street and the River Mel. 
They are priced at 60p each or £5 for a pack of  10 - perfect for 
sending to family and friends over the festive season. 

On our Website


Our recently re-designed website 
continues to prove very popular. We 
now have 688 published pages with 8 
new ones since the last newsletter 
appeared in May 2021 and 18 in draft. 
New contributions include The 
History of  The Homestead on the 
High Street; two more pages on our 
much-loved former station master 
David Piggott; the Highways and 
Byways of  Meldreth; the East family; 
and Personal Memories of  Meldreth 
Scouts 1982-1986. You can see a full 
list by following the ‘See what’s new’ 
link here. More new pages are due to 
follow shortly so please keep an eye 
out for these and, of  course, why not 
add one of  your own?


It’s been heartening to have a number 
of  comments added to the website 
recently. These have included one 
from Michael Hammond about his 
family connections to the Meldreth 
post office. Edward Frank Wedd has 
added information about the history 
of  Sheene Farm and Mat (surname 
not supplied) some reflections on 
being a member of  Steve Marshall’s 
scout group. We were very grateful to 
receive these and other comments 
which have added a lot to the richness 
of  the website.

Remember - it’s very easy to add a 
comment - just go to the bottom of  
any page on our website and click the 
link. Please keep them coming!

Facebook

The Group’s Facebook page now has 
682 followers and the weekly 
Thursday posting attracts an 
encouraging number of  comments. 
Recent posts have included memories 
of  Meldreth Scouts, the history of  
The Homestead and a series on 
village life in the 1960s.

There’s also an attractive new tea towel, priced at £5 - an 
ideal present. To buy any of  these items please contact 
us at info@meldrethhistory.org.uk or go along to the 
group’s stall at Meldreth Christmas Market in the village 
hall on Sunday 21st November, 10.00am to 3.00pm.
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MLHG Committee Members


Chair/Membership sec	   Joan Gane (01763) 260129


Secretary                        Gloria Willers


Treasurer	 	    Bruce Huett (01763) 232855


Publicity officer	    John Crawforth (01763) 262848


Webmaster	 	    Kathryn Betts (01763) 268428


Other members	   Ann Rogers, Linda Clarke

Dates for Your Diary


Meldreth Christmas Market, Village Hall

Sunday 21st November, 10.00am  to 3.00pm


Christmas Tree Festival, Holy Trinity Church

Saturday 27th and Sunday 28th November, 

11.00am to 4.00pm 

Look out for the Meldreth Local History Group 
tree!


To order a copy of  the book please email Jon at 
jrspain1@hotmail.com. The cost is £25. He is 
giving a Zoom talk about the book on behalf  of  
the Museum of  Cambridge on 16th December 
2021, 7.00pm-8.15pm. Click the link above for 
further details.


Annual General Meeting

Due to the continuing high Covid rates we will 
not be holding an AGM this year but Joan Gane 
has recently circulated her Chairman’s report and 
our accounts are available on request.

Also on sale at the Christmas market 
will be a selection of  notelets, CDs, 
walk booklets and walk leaflets. Please 
see the Merchandise section of  our 
website for more information.


Fruit Farming in the Cam Valley


Fruit farming has played a key part in 
the history of  Meldreth and the 
surrounding area. Detailed accounts of  
this can be found in the Orchards 
section on our website. After some 
years of  in-depth study, researcher and 
author Jonathan Spain has now 
published a book on the subject.


‘Fruit Farming in the Cam Valley’ sets 
out to celebrate and record the history 
of  commercial fruit growing in the 
Cam valley whilst it is still within living 
memory, drawing on the experiences of  
fruit growers and workers in addition to 
a wide range of  documentary sources. 

Whilst there was a long tradition of  
small scale fruit-growing in the district, 
from the 1880s there emerged a 
significant commercial fruit industry, 
supplying the increased demand for 
fruit in rapidly expanding towns and 
cities, made possible by the creation of  
the railway network. The rise of  the 
jam industry was also a significant 
factor, with the extraordinary success 
of  the Chivers Factory at Histon, which 
stimulated an increase in stone and soft 
fruit cultivation.



